
WAYNESBORO BOROUGH AUTHORITY 
 

OCTOBER 25, 2021 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

Authority Chairman Jon Fleagle called the special meeting of the Waynesboro Borough 
Authority to order at 6:00 p.m. with the following in attendance (in person and/or via 
Zoom): 
 

Borough Authority Members – Jon Fleagle, Lee Layman, Bill Pflager, Todd Blake 
(Scott Stine was absent) 

 
Borough Staff – S. Leiter Pryor, Director of Borough Utilities 
 D. Lloyd Reichard, II 
 
 

Chairman Fleagle led a detailed review and discussion of the proposed 2022 Water and 
Sewer Budgets.  Several minor modifications to the proposed water budget were 
recommended.   
 
The Authority discussed the proposed 10% sewer rate increase and where the WBA 
rate structure stood in relation to the surrounding communities.  Chairman Fleagle 
suggested that he approach Borough Council to request American Recovery Act 
monies to possibly hold-off a sewer rate increase for 2022.  The rest of the WBA 
members concurred and Mr. Fleagle indicated that he would talk to Borough Council 
during their next budget meeting. 
 
Having no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. on a 
Blake/Layman motion which passed unanimously. 
     
      Respectfully Submitted,  
 
      S. Leiter Pryor 
      Director of Borough Utilities 


